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Dear Ms Masters

Woodiawn Bioreactor (MP 10_0012 MOD 2 and DA 31-02-099 MOD 3) Collector Road, Tarago

Thank you for providing the Office of Environment and Heritage (OEH) with the opportunity to
comment on the above modification proposals and associated information on Tuesday 4 July 2017.
We have reviewed the information in relation to impacts on Aboriginal cultural heritage and
biodiversity matters and provide the following comments:

Aboriginal cultural heritage

OEH notes that there are no Aboriginal cultural heritage sites currently recorded within the proposed
leachate treatment plant footprint. OEH is satisfied that the Proponent has undertaken to continue to
apply existing approval conditions which include appropriate safeguards if unexpected Aboriginal
sites are found during construction. OEH recommends that the Modification consent reflects this
undertaking and existing consent conditions.

Biodiversity

OEH understands that the site proposed for the leachate treatment plant, pipelines and assaociated
infrastructure is highly disturbed and devoid of flora and fauna habitat, and agree that there will be no
impacts on biodiversity as a result of the modification. Accordingly, there are no additional conditions
of consent recommended for biodiversity matters.

If you would like to discuss the above comments further, please contact Lyndal Waiters on
02 6229 7157 for biodiversity matters, or Jackie Taylor on 02 6229 7089 for Aboriginal cultural
heritage values.
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ALLISON TREWEEK 9#1/7/ 177 -

Senior Team Leader, Planning - South East
Regional Operations Division
Office of Envircnment and Heritage

PO Box 733 Queanbeyan NSW 2620
11 Farrer Place Queanbeyan NSW 2620 -
Tel: (02) 6229 7188 Fax: (02) 6229 7001
ABN 30 841 387 271
www.environment.nsw.gov.au



